

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION

DIVISION OF SOLID AND HAZARDOUS WASTE

401 East State Street P.O. Box 420, Mail Code 401-02C PHILIP D. MURPHY

Trenton, New Jersey 08625-0420 Tel. (609) 984-4250 • Fax (609) 777-1951

www.nj.gov/dep/dshw

SHAWN M. LATOURETTE

Acting Commissioner

Governor SHEILA Y. OLIVER

Lt. Governor

Daniel P. Sullivan, Executive Director Union County Utilities Authority 1499 Routes 1 & 9 Rahway, NJ 07065

APR 2 7 2021

Dear Mr. Sullivan:

The Department of Environmental Protection's Division of Solid and Hazardous Waste is in receipt of an Administrative Action request to the Union County District Solid Waste Management Plan (County Plan) dated March 21, 2021. This request proposes County Plan inclusion of a revised maximum daily tonnage of solid waste types 27 and 72 at the Safety Kleen Systems, Inc. (Safety Kleen) Transfer Station/Materials Recovery Facility (TS/MRF) located at 1200 Sylvan Street in the City of Linden.

Safety Kleen TS/MRF was included in the County Plan on June 20, 2002 to accept a maximum of 50 tons per day (tpd) of solid waste type 27. This request proposes a revised maximum daily capacity of 15 tpd of solid waste type 27 and the addition of 60 tpd of solid waste type 72. However, please note that per N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.3(a)1, solid waste type 72 is exempted from the County Plan inclusion process.

Therefore, pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(b)14, the revision of the maximum daily tonnage of a solid waste facility can be accomplished via an administrative action. Therefore, the County Plan inclusion of the revised maximum daily tonnage of 15 tpd of solid waste type 27 at the Safety Kleen TS/MRF is hereby approved as an administrative action pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(f).

Please be advised that this administrative action approval shall not be construed as an expression of the Department's intent to issue a permit modification to the subject facility for the above noted operational changes.

If you have any questions relative to this matter, please contact Dawn Slawsky of my staff at (609) 984-4250 or by e-mail at dawn.slawsky@dep.nj.gov.

Sincerely

Seth Hackman, Chief

Bureau of Planning and Licensing